

DOWNTOWN SEATTLE ASSOCIATION
COGANIST CHICA
SCOTTING STORET, SUITE 325
SEATTLE CASH NGTON 98:01
TELEPHONE COGANO
FACTORS, 603-9960
DOWNTOWNSEATTLE COM

## RECEIVED DISTRICT ONE

JUN 2 1 2001 COUNCILMEMBER MAGGI FIMIA

## EWIS, CHAIR June 19, 2001

Maggi Fimia Metropolitan King County Council 516 Third Ave, Rm. 1200 Seattle WA 98104-3272

Dear Councilmember Fimia:

The Downtown Seattle Association has repeatedly stated its opposition to light rail LINK alignments that usurp the Downtown Seattle Transit Tunnel ("DSTT") unless the resulting passenger capacity at least matches existing capacity for bus passengers. This was the principal basis for DSA's opposition to the alignments ending at the University of Washington. Without a transit collector on the northern I-5 corridor, tunnel capacity would decline and downtown congestion would worsen.

Incredibly, the Sound Transit Board is now considering four other alignments that usurp the DSTT but fall even shorter than the previous preferred alternative in terms of the critical criteria of ridership and transit collection points.

Currently, approximately 40% of downtown workers commute by bus. Particularly during peak traffic hours, the DSTT is a vital part of the regional transit system that serves this need. All four of the plans currently under consideration by Sound Transit would reduce the ultimate capacity of the DSTT for decades and none would significantly add transit capacity, reduce congestion or result in greater ease of movement into or out of downtown.

Further, these options require the DSTT to be removed entirely from service for more than two years, forcing all the busses onto our extremely crowded streets. All downtown bus riders will experience degraded service in the short-term and reductions in transit service will continue into the long term for bus commuters and visitors to Downtown from communities north and east.

Although we appreciate that possible joint bus/light rail use of the DSTT could reduce the impact of displaced rush hour buses on surface streets, the bus tunnel's capacity will be limited to less than 50 busses in each direction during the rush hour. This will certainly lead to a decline in service for long time transit riders.

## OFFICERS DILL LEWIS, CHAIR MATT GRIFFIN, FIRST VICE CHAIR ROBERT W. BYRNE, VICE CHAIR. MIKE FLYNN TREASURER C. MCCUA LOUGH, GENERAL COUNSEL KATE JONGAS, PRESIDENT BOARD OF TRUSTEES CHRIS ACKERLEY ROBERT L AIGNER CHUCK ARMSTRONG RENEE BEHNKE ODROTHY C. BULLIYT DEBORAH ÇARD GARY CARPENTER WENDY COLLIE DANIEL EDELMAN TRACY & EDGERS JEROME R. ERNST DAVE FARNSWORTH ANNE FARRELL ROSERTB FILLEY ED FRITSKY MIMI GARDNER-QATES DICK HADLEY NICCELAS HANAUER JOHN W. HANLEY, JR. MARK HEWITT ROBERT J. HOLMES MARK HOLTCHENS WELDON HIRIG WILLIAM JUSTEN RICHARD LEESH PAIGE MULER CARLA MAPRAY JANE RAKAY NELSON KIRK R. MELSON JAMES M. NORMAN STEVE PUMPHREY JAY ROCKEY RITARYDER

GREG SMITH

MILTON L SMITH

DALE SPERLING

STEVE TRAINER CHRISTINE VAUGHAN

MARK A. WEED

WALLIAM M. WEISFIELD

KATHLEEN P. W.L.COX, J.C.

KATHRYN WILLIAMS

JAMES G. YOUNG

PAST CHAIRS
WILLIAM BAIN JR

GENE B. BRANDZEL

HERBERT M. BRIDGE

A M. CLISE
JOSHUA GREEN III
YOCHUI SEN
STEPHEN N. KOEHLER
BLAKE NORDSTROM
RICHARD C. REDMAN
AUCHARD C. REDMAN
H. JON HUNSTAD
FREOFRIC S. WEISS

The DSTT is an important regional transit asset that should not be devalued in an attempt to find an affordable plan to get some momentum for light rail. If the Sound Transit Board is determined to "do something" to get started, it should refrain from putting a foreshortened "starter segment" into the DSTT. This important asset should put to its best use by providing the bus transit capacity it was originally designed to deliver, until a light rail alignment can be extended to a northern transit collector.

If we must "do something", the Sound Transit Board should consider terminating a southern light rail line at the International District Transit Tunnel Station/Royal Brougham and maximizing the DSTT for buses for the reasons stated. We understand that this may have a detrimental short-term effect on light rail ridership for the "starter segment" but this option provides greater long-term flexibility and overall benefits for regional mass transit. With the upcoming decisions on the viaduct, there may be an opportunity to develop a new right of way though Downtown, and we could end up with a tunnel for bus and a tunnel for rail, but only if we leave our DSTT options open.

Downtown businesses have supported virtually every recent effort to improve public transit. We hope to provide similar support to a revised Sound Transit program that has as a high priority to improve overall transit services rather than continuing to look for the "silver bullet" that makes light rail viable.

Sincerely,

Bill Lewis Chair